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The boundary adjustment between Diana Mellor and the Waimea West Recreation 
Reserve is nearing completion and the new titles should issue by the end of August.   
 
Notice of the intention to revoke the status of the Matakitaki Recreation Reserve will 
be given on Saturday 26 July 2008.  Objections close on 28 August 2008.  Crs 
Bryant and Higgins will hear any objections. 
 
Agreement has been reached with Mrs Betty De Liefde for the relocation of the 
Marahau Fire Station onto her property from the adjoining property.  Resource 
consent has been applied for and while there is not expected to be any difficulty 
obtaining resource consent for this activity the removal of the building from the 
existing site to meet the landowner’s deadline could be an issue.  With goodwill of all 
parties, I believe that these issues are manageable. 
 
A further meeting to discuss the Golden Bay Civil Defence Emergency Management 
Response Plan is being held on 1 August at Takaka.  The National Tsunami Road 
Show was held in Nelson on 8 July 2008.  I am attending the Minister’s National 
Forum for Civil Defence Emergency Management in Wellington on Thursday 
24 July 2008 on behalf of the Chairs of the CEG and CDEMG. 
 
 
 
J K Frater 
Manager Property Services  
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